
 
 

 
 

 The quarterly meeting of the 
Frontier Patriots Chapter 

of the Sons of the American Revolution 
will be held at King's Family Restaurant, 3001 6th 

Avenue, Altoona, PA 
on Saturday,  December 3rd, 2016 

at 12:00 Noon. 
 

 We will be holding election of the officers for 2017. After 
serving as President for 14 out of the last 18 years I have 
decided to ‘retire’ from this position. Larry Smith has agreed to 
serve as President. I hope others will step forward to fill some of 
the officer ranks. We have a very small number of members 
doing most of the work and assistance would be appreciated.  

 
We hosted the Fall State Board of Management Meeting in November. The meeting went 
very smoothly and we received quite a few compliments from those attending. Thanks to John 
Betting, John Faulds, Larry Smith and Bob Williams for all your help. 
 
We have begun making donations using the funds we received from the Ramsey Estate 
bequest. To date we have donated $1000 to an award being set up at the Merchant Marine 
Academy, $1000 to Blair County Genealogical Society, and $1000 to Clearfield County 
Historical Society. We have also approved future donations to the Huntingdon County 
Historical Society and the Bedford County Historical Society. 
 

 
 

Reminder ~ For those of you that receive this newsletter by US mail, if you have an email address, we would 
appreciate you sending it to us to use for future newsletters.  Printing and mailing these newsletters is very 

expensive.  Please send to our Secretary Melvin McDowell at melvin.mcdowell@gmail.com 

mailto:melvin.mcdowell@gmail.com


 



 



 



 



 Preceeding pages ~ three more of the panels of the exhibit Bedford County In The American Revolutionary War, 

which is still open at the Bedford County Historical Society at 6441 Lincoln Highway, Bedford, PA. 

 The exhibit, meant to point out Bedford County’s Role in the American Revolutionary War, can be viewed during 

the Bedford County Historical Society’s regular hours of Monday through Friday 9:00am to 4:00pm and the third Saturday of 

the month 9:00am to 12:00noon. The BCHS can be contacted by phone at 814-623-2011. Their email is bedfordhistory 

@embarqmail.com  
 

 
 

 

 It is interesting to consider the idea that the 

original thirteen colonies, which gained their 

independence from Great Britain in 1783, might have 

been the original fourteen colonies if the Continental 

Congress would have more seriously considered a 

petition from the inhabitants of the colony of Nova 

Scotia. On Thursday, 02 November, 1775 a petition 

was presented before the Congress in which it was 

stated that "The Inhabitants of Paƒsamaquaddy in 

Nova Scotia, having choƒen a com(mitt)ee of Safety, 

and having, by their petition, applied to Congreƒs to 

be admitted into the aƒsociation of the North 

Americans, for the preƒervation of their rights and 

liberties." A committee of five was appointed to 

consider the petition. The matter was brought up 

during the session held a week later, on 09 

November, but was not resolved. It again was 

discussed on the 10th, at which time the decision was 

made to send two persons to Nova Scotia to "enquire 

into the ƒtate of that colony, the diƒpoƒition of the 

inhabitants towards the American cauƒe, and the 

condition of the fortifications, Docks, yards, the 

quantity of artillery and warlike ƒtores and the 

number of ƒoldiers, ƒailors and ƒhips of war there..." 

 The subject of admitting Nova Scotia into the 

union of "North American" colonies was put off until 

the 24th of April, 1776. The committee chairman, 

Benjamin Harrison, reported that there had not been 

sufficient time to review the petition of the colony of 

Nova Scotia. It was resolved that the Congress would 

form itself into a "committee of the whole" the 

following day to discuss the matter, but more 

pressing items arose and the petition of Nova Scotia 

was again set aside. 

 On 25 April, 1777 another petition for 

military aid was read before the Congress. That 

petition came from Robert Forster of the County of 

Cumberland in Nova Scotia. It was referred to the 

Board Of War for consideration. On 13 May, 1777 

the Congress finally arrived at a resolution which 

stated that “the council of the Maƒsachusetts bay be 

requeƒted to conƒider the caƒe of the inhabitants of 

Cumberland and Sunbury counties in Nova Scotia, 

who are ƒufferers by their attachment to the 

American cauƒe and to deviƒe and put into execution 

at continental expence ƒuch meaƒures as the ƒaid 

council ƒhall think practicable and prudent for the 

relief of the ƒaid ƒufferers.” 

 The Congress authorized assisting in 

removing any families from that colony to places of 

greater safety if they wished. The matter was 

eventually laid to rest on 21 May, 1778 when 

Congress resolved that “the wreƒting of Nova Scotia 

from the Britiƒh power and uniting the ƒame to theƒe 

States is... a very deƒirable object; but that the 

propriety of making this attempt at the preƒent criƒis 

ƒeems doubtful; and upon the whole, it appears moƒt 

wiƒe to wait a while, until the event of a war taking 

place between France and Great Britain, and the 

conƒequences that (it) may have upon the Britiƒh 

force on this continent, ƒhall render an attempt upon 

Nova Scotia more likely to ƒucceed.” 

 One can only wonder at why the Continental 

Congress did not act upon the petition by the colony 

of Nova Scotia sooner than it did when it could have 

succeeded. Perhaps it was because only the county of 

Cumberland was really pro-American and the 

Congress may have foreseen too much Loyalist 

opposition. Nova Scotia remained British and became 

a haven for exiled American Loyalists.  

 

 


